

NEWSLETTER

All the news from Archbishop Hutton's Primary

Team Points

Half Term Total

Hutton: 20,940

Crag: 20,825

Washington: 20,187

Senset: 19,107

Have a Great Half Term Holiday

We have made it to the end of another half term here at Archbishop Hutton's - one step closer to the end of another very unusual school year.

We've survived restrictions on our movement brought on by Covid19, two temporary closures in Bubble One and the two month school lockdown earlier this year. We've mastered remote learning and are now all experts at hand washing.

Despite all of this, we go into the final half term with most of our children more or less where they should be in their learning. This is down to everyone's hard work - children, parents and school staff - and a determination to keep pushing on to be the best that we can be.

After half term, we await any changes from the government and as they come in, we will look at how we can make changes in school. We have Sports Days planned for July, a Summer Fair booked in, Year Six are beginning to think about their end of school play and everyone will be spending some time, getting to know their new teachers.

Thank you for all you have done to make sure the children come in the right gate, equipped for the day and ready to learn. Thank you for all the remote learning you supervised and uploaded. Thank you for your patience as we worked to get through the year in one piece. Have a great half term and we will see you all again on Monday June 7th.

Attendance and Punctuality Rewards

Attendance is important - never more so, when we have missed so much school this year. Each week, we reward classes with the highest attendance and punctuality with 3 minutes Golden Time. This is then added up and they get their reward during the last week of term.

This term...

Class 4 earned 27 minutes Class 1 earned 21 minutes Class 2 earned 18 minutes Class 3 earned 15 minutes



Mr Pugh has sent home a set of Home Learning Challenges to keep everyone creative over 1/2 term and the rest of the Summer Term. If you have lost your sheet, the challenges can be downloaded from the class pages of the website.



Our Super Learners

Learner of the week

Class₁

Rupert Vereker

Class 2

Louie Taylor

Class 3

Brandon Varley

Class 4

Marcel Mysiak

Writing Superstar of the week

Class '

Theo Bagguley

Class 2

Annalise Bagguley

Class 1

Alistair Kingshott

Class 4

Faith Hamling

Mega Maths Hero of the week

Class 1

Shane Bradley

Class 2

Isaac Holmes

Class 3

Jessica Richards

Class 4

Seren Robinson







A wet morning up Warton Crag

Class 3 had a great morning out on the Crag this week as part of their Rocks theme in their Science lessons. They climbed to near the top, looked at limestone scars and learnt about the fossils hidden deep within the Crag's rocks.





PTA - Have you joined the lottery?

The PTA have launched a lottery to raise funds and give players the chance to win prizes. Tickets are £1. Visit **yourschoollottery.co.uk** to sign up, help school and be in with a chance of a win.

PTA - Can you help at the Summer Fair?

The PTA are planning to run a Summer Fair on Saturday 10th July. The event will need lots of volunteers to come along and help set up and run stalls/games etc. If you can help can you contact the office so we can pass on your information to the PTA.

Blast from the Past

This week, as we await the start of the Euros, we present the 1995 Archbishop Hutton's Football Squad. Can you identify any of these sharp shooters? Are any of them related to our pupils today? Do you have any old school pictures you would like to share? If so, email them in. You can see blasts from the past more on our School Website Gallery.



Important Reminders

June

Monday 7th: Return to school Monday 7th: Cross Country, Orienteering and Swimming Lessons for Class 3 Week of 14th: School Assessment week

Tuesday 6th or 13th: Sports Day
Friday 9th: School reports sent home
Saturday 10th: Summer Fair
Friday 9th: I'm a Year Six Get Me Out of Here! Survival course at Leighton Hall
Every Tuesday: PE with Mr Harris.
Don't forget to bring your kit!

School Website



Please check out the following areas of the school website for some helpful information:

The blue Collective Worship button will take you to our Friday celebration assemblies where you can catch up on super learners, team points and best bits from the week. Please watch at home and see what we have been up to.

The green Post Lockdown Help button will lead you to several useful booklets which could help if you or your child are struggling with the return to school

The yellow Be Smart on the Internet button gives lots of online safety advice.

Gallery, at the bottom of the page is a great place to see photographs of events and lessons.